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Principal's Report 

 

Congratulations go to our students in Years 3 and 5 on the manner they have approached their 

involvement in NAPLAN this past week.  They have remained calm when faced with any technical issues 

and been positive about the process, giving their best effort on the day.  Catch-up sessions will be run 

over the next couple of days. 

 

Fire Drill 

Yesterday, our school conducted a routine evacuation, or fire, drill.  Staff and students moved quickly 

and calmly to the oval area with all classes assembled within 6 minutes of the alarm being 

sounded.  Evacuation drills are essential in preparing students and staff in case we experience an actual 

emergency, and they help us to identify any areas for improvement. 

 

Moving into Year 7 in 2024 

Our thanks go to the many parents or carers who have already completed the online expression of 

interest (EOI) to high school.  Online Expressions of Interest (EOIs) as well as Placements Not Required 

(PNRs) will close on 31 March 2023.  Please go to 

https://year7.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=1057 to either apply or confirm that you will 



not need to apply to a NSW Government high school in 2024. If you require assistance, please contact 

the school.  

If your child will not be attending a NSW Government high school in 2024 you still need to inform your 

primary school by submitting a Placement Not Required (PNR) response. 

 

Election this weekend 

The P&C will be running a barbecue at the local election this Saturday, 25 March.  As you pop in to vote, 

you might grab a ‘democracy sausage’ and purchase some tickets in the Easter raffle to support our 

school community. 

 

Departure time 

Parents are reminded that there is no supervision after school, except for those children catching 

buses.  Please ensure that you collect children at 3.10pm and not ask children to play on equipment 

until you arrive.  The safety of our students is important to us.  

 

Autumn Festival 

Our school will be joining other public schools in the Autumn Festival parade on 1 April.  We will be 

marching as part of the Armidale Community of Schools.  Further information will be provided when this 

becomes available. 

 

Resurfacing Mann Street - delayed 

While we expected to have a section of Mann Street resurfaced yesterday, this did not happen.  It is 

anticipated that Armidale Regional Council will go ahead with this work at some point.  We will notify 

you via School Stream as soon as we are made aware.  Thank you for ensuring that this area was free of 

vehicles as requested.   

 

Take care, 

Deborah Nay 



P&C News 

 

Can you cook a good snag? 

ACPS P&C are needing volunteers to help with a BBQ at school this Saturday, 25 March to feed voters at 

this year's state election.  

If you answered yes, fantastic! If no, we would still love your help! We will be cooking and selling 

sausages from 7am-1pm. If you think you can lend a hand for an hour of two please call Anna Manners 

on 0412667472 or email anna.manners86@gmail.com 

Even if you are unavailable to help, come and see us and grab a sausage sanga to support our school. 

Thank you to everyone who has donated items for our Easter Raffle. Raffle tickets for our Easter Baskets 

can still be returned to the School Office. 

 

School Calendar 

 



22-27 Mar      Year 3 and Year 5 NAPLAN Catch up. 

28 Mar            2C, 2L and 2W Thalgarrah Excursion. 

28 Mar            North West Boys and Girls Hockey Trials. 

29 Mar            North West Boys and Girls Basketball Trials. 

30 Mar           1C, K/1G and 1W Thalgarrah Excursion. 

31 Mar            3:15pm- 4:15pm AFL Auskick After School Program 

31 Mar            Armidale Zone PSSA Boys and Girls Football Trials 

 

General Information 

 



Harmony Day 

 

Harmony Day 29 March 2023 

  

On Harmony Day we celebrate living in a community that strives to live in peace and harmony by 

showing respect, understanding and kindness towards others. 

On Wednesday 29 of March 2023, students are asked to try to wear something orange as a symbol of 

peace and harmony. If any student wishes to wear their traditional national dress, we encourage them 

to do so. 

Students who come in their traditional dress should bring a change of clothes in case they are required 

to do sport. Some classes may arrange indoor or outdoor games to encourage fair play and fun that 

includes everyone. 

 Students will also be doing a variety of creative art, language and cultural activities relating to Harmony 

Day and its importance. 

 Students are encouraged to bring a picnic lunch for themselves (cold food only please) with food from 

their cultural background. Children will be encouraged to talk about their food in relation to their 

cultural heritage. 

 Armidale City prides itself on being an inclusive school that draws upon the different cultural 

experiences and languages that its students bring with them. 

We hope you will help us to celebrate Harmony Day and promote peace! 

  

Yours sincerely, 



  

Alison Cornall and Belinda Close (EAL/D Teachers) 

Year 6 into Year 7 Expressions of Interest 

 

2024 High School Expressions of Interest have been streaming in! Thank you to all those parents who 

have completed an online form already. For those who have not as yet, you have 9 days left to complete 

the online process. All Year 6 parents need to complete the process, whether or not your child will be 

attending a public high school. 

Copy and paste this link into your browser to begin: 

https://year7.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=1057  

Please contact the school if you need assistance or if you have any queries. 

Thank you. 

https://year7.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=1057


ES1 and Stage 1 Easter Hat Parade 

 

K-2 Easter Hat Parade  

At 12.00pm on Wednesday, 5th April 2023 we will welcome parents and visitors to the ACPS K-2 Easter 

Hat Parade.  

The Parade will take place on the oval, with classes seated under the COLA for Sun Safety.  

Spectators will be able to stand around the outside of the Parade Arena, marked by a double row of 

fluorescent string, whilst the children walk around the inside.  



Don’t forget to sunscreen the kids and yourself and bring your sun hat! Access to the grounds is 

restricted before 11.50am as we have students from other stages using the playground beforehand.  

In the event of WET weather, we will move the Parade into the ACPS Auditorium which, unfortunately, 

will not allow as many spectators, but we will do our best to accommodate all who come. In a ‘wet 

weather’ event we will send a message through the School Stream App and ensure lots of photos are 

taken!  

We look forward to welcoming parents and visitors to the ACPS K-2 Easter Hat Parade. xxx K-2 Teachers 

and students xxx 

Happy Families Article 

 



 



Road Safety 

 

Picture Plate Orders 

Picture Plate orders will close on Friday 31 March. If you wish to place an order, please send in the 

below note and money to the office. 



 



 

Class News from K/1Green and Miss Rowland 

 

We have had a wonderful start to the term in K/1G! Our Year 1 students have loved helping 

Kindergarten learn everything they need to know about school. We are all settling in beautifully to our 

new classroom and doing some amazing learning. In Science, we have been learning all about living 

things and what they need to survive. We even did an experiment! To find out how plants get their 

water, we got some celery and put it in some coloured water to see what would happen. When we 

came back the next day, the celery had changed colour. The leaves changed colour, and the special 

straws that the celery uses to drink water had changed colour too! We loved planning our experiment, 

guessing what would happen, and observing the celery to see the results. We can't wait to learn more 

about living things this term! 



 

 



Class News from 3/4M and Mrs Carson 

 

3/4M have had a fantastic start to the year and have nearly finished their first term together! Our year 3 

students will be finishing their NAPLAN this week after showing wonderful resilience. We have been 

travelling around Australia, getting to know different places and what can be experienced there. Many 

of our students are up to creating sculptures in collaborative project time and it is great to see their 

creativity shining through. This time has been challenging for some and with experience will come the 

skills necessary to be more independent and self- driven learners. There has been positive feedback 

from maths groups with all students trying hard to develop their skills and enjoying the chance to work 

in different class groupings. During art time, we have looked at many wonderful artists and attempted to 

recreate some of their famous artworks. There are many break time opportunities for the students to 

participate in from; cards, soccer, computers, drawing club and dancing. I commend all the students on 

their willingness to have a go and join in the opportunities that the school presents for them. Mrs 

Carson 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Mrs Ridleys Word of the week 

 

implacable (im-PLAK-uh-bul) 

Adjective: Implacable means "not capable of being appeased, significantly   changed, or mitigated. 

Implacable is rooted in Latin placare, meaning "to soothe," but its im- prefix is a variant of the negating 

prefix in- (as in inactive) and it signals that there’s nothing warm and fuzzy here. 



Community Notice Board  

 

 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 

Contact Us 

 

 

Armidale City Public School 

Address- 142-152 Faulkner St, Armidale NSW 2350 

Phone- 02 6772 3420 

Email- armidalec-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 

Fax- 02 67712262 

Visit us on the web at www.armidalec-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
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